PLYMOUTH TOWN BOARD MEETING
FEBRUARY 25, 2025
6:30PM

PRESENT: Supervisor Patricia Murray
Councilperson Ray Elsworth
Councilperson Tim Manwarren
Councilperson Rhonda Fairbanks
Councilperson Brett Wightman

Supervisor Murray brought the meeting to order at 6:30pm.

Mr. Wightman made a motion to approve the minutes for January 28,
2025 and February 10, 2025 as corrected. Mr. Elsworth seconded the
motion. The Board was polled and the motion was carried with five
yeses and no nos.

Ms. Murray reported that Mr. Alan Schack had requested signage near
his business after a serious accident that occurred on his property. It
was suggested that the Board look into an electronic “speed trailer”
sign that could be acquired through the Sheriff’'s Department.

Ms. Murray said she had received $832,656.39 from property taxes on
February 18, 2025 from the Town Clerk. She revealed that she had
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distributed the money as follows: the Fire District $150,283.21, General
Savings $79,638.68, Highway Savings $602,734.50.

The Board agreed that the bill for participation in the Norwich Youth
Program will be paid in full next month. The bill will be for $4,100.00.

Ms. Murray asked the Board if she could sign the EAP for the Plymouth
Reservoir Association. The Board agreed.

Ms. Murray stated that she had talked to Mr. Floyd Winton and Mr.
Robert Oehme about remaining on the Board of Ethics. They both
agreed.

Mrs. Ray will attend the next Board meeting to explain the rollover from
the 2024 Budget.

Mrs. Kathryn Clemens commented on the previous audit that she and
Mr. Oehme had done on the Town Clerk’s office.

The Town Clerk announced that Mr. Robert Oehme had presented her
with a check for $1,000.00 to be donated to the Plymouth Youth
Committee. Ms. Murray expressed the Board’s thanks.

Mr. Tom Kreiner asked what was being done about the shortage of salt
for the Highway. Mr. Manwarren said the State has filed a law suit
against American Rock Salt because they didn’t fulfill their contract to
provide the salt.
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Mr. Wightman made a motion to adjourn. Ms. Fairbanks seconded the
motion. The Board was polled and the motion was carried with five
yeses and no nos. The meeting was adjourned at 7:34pm.

Respectfully submitted by,

Virginia E. Brown
Plymouth Town Clerk



